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GWRRA CHAPTER CA1M 

Staff 
 Chapter Director Barbara Tait (909) 910-4640 
 Chapter Director Steve and Becki Bodden (909)  793-2514 
Asst. Chapter Director Trent and Denise Reid (909)  794-5130 
Chapter Educator Larry Tegel  (951) 443-2891 
Asst. Chapter Educator Jerry Cowan  
Treasurer Gary Blackburn  
Tour Director Rich Blackburn                       John Somma  
50/25/25 Chairman Judy Hoeft  
50/25/25 Co-Chair Eileen Bayardo   
Sunshine Jim & Suzanne Back  
Store Manager Cecil and Mike Luckinbill  
Newsletter Editor Steve & Sandy Damico  
Web Master Cheryl Huizenga   
Historian/Photographer Sheree Tegel  Cheryl Huizenga 
Meeting Minutes Lois Cowan  
Membership Otis Herrington    
Phone Tree  Glenn Maness   
Advertising Glenn Maness   
Public Relations Glenn Maness 
Chapter Pride John Somma  Greta Barnard  
Chapter Charity Coordinators   Shirley Blackburn Lou Olson  
Couple of the Year (COY)        Jim and Suzanne Back 
Individual of the Year (IOY)      Otis Herrington  

National, Region F, and California Staff 

National: 
Director  of GWRRA Ray & Sandi Garris (800)  843-9460 

Region F: 
Directors Randall & Janet Drake (303)  933-6073 
Educators Dave & Dee Gormley (520)  749-5653 
Member Enhancement Lisa Capano & Bill Weiss (720)  890-8122 
   
                         
 California District: 
Directors Vincent & Pam Puterbaugh (951)  453-6000   
Asst. Director (South) John & Linda Boman (951)  440-0657 
District Educator   Mike & Ruth Burke (209) 536-1318 

Chapter Meeting:  Second Sunday of the month  at   Pepper Steak 
            26589 Highland Ave. Highland, Ca 

      Breakfast at 8:00 a.m. - Meeting starts at 8:30 a.m. 

Activity Meeting:    Monday after the 2nd Sunday at Mimis Cafe  
   395 E. Hospitality Lane San Bernardino 
               Ca 92408   909-890-4233 
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Barbara Tait 
CA1M  Chapter Director 
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Sometimes Life gets in the way  

Who's who, and who's doing what?  

Hello Chapter M, Apparently there has been some confusion as to who is doing what, 
and who to ask questions when you have concerns. When I decided to takeover the 
helm as Chapter director I really had some big shoes to fill. I also want to thank Steve 
Damico for still being there for me when I need him. So just know you’re in good 
hands no matter what.  Knowing that my life would be changing and things would be 
coming up, I still wanted to to be your chapter director, but I had decided that I 
needed help to do so. Steve Bodden stepped up to be my Co-Director. The purpose 
was so that if I were gone there would be someone to take the reins if I wasn't avail-
able. Being that life is crazy for everyone we decided two directors would be better 
than one. It's something new we wanted to try. We didn't mean to confuse anyone 
and as with any new change it takes a little bit to get the kinks worked out. But in the 
long run I think it will be a great advantage to Chapter M. Two minds are always 
better than one!  Trent is another great addition to my staff as he has been there done 
that before. Trent was one of Chapter M's first CD's long ago. Trent and Denise bring 
a lot of talent and know how. I really appreciate Trent’s dedication to the Herd and he 
too wants to do the best for the Herd.  Hopefully in the coming months you will too 
be happy with the direction of the HERD. We always invite those of you who want to 
help to please do so. We are always looking for future CD's and Assistant CD's.  The 
rewards are seeing the satisfaction of the Herd family members and making long 
lasting fun memories.  I hope that you will all continue to rally with us and help sup-
port us on our new journey!  

Never ending Plane ride home  

  I want to say Thank You to all the Chapter M members for being so supportive 
of my Kids and I.  I’m happy to say that I have finished the first half of the program 
that I signed up for at Duke University in North Carolina.  I am taking the Integrative 
Health program for Wellness Coaching to support myself and my children. I am 
looking forward to becoming a Certified Wellness Coach.  But due to technical diffi-
culties with my plane ride home and it being delayed another day I missed our last 
meeting!  I was so disappointed, I had really wanted to go on the after meeting ride, I 
heard that it was AWESOME! Wednesday nights ride that John Soma led. IT too was 
a great ride that night. Perfect weather to say the least and all had a great time.  John 
played a few games; one of the games was "who has gas”? which ended up being 
Barbara Lindsey! She won a $25.00 gas card. We also played quarters and I was the 
proud winner of the quarters that night.  
    The following Saturday Beckie and Steve Bodden lead 9 of us to Chapter CA1C in 
Palm Springs for there chapter meeting. We stole the mascot and I won the 50/50 
which was a pot of $55.00!   After the meeting we headed up the back side 
of Idyllwild which turned out to be a most gorgeous ride. Perfect temperatures! 75 on 
the top of the mountain. Hardly any tourists, it made for a great ride. Then we headed 
over to Oak Glen for the finishing of our ride. We had lunch in Yucaipa, and we now 
have a new place for a Wednesday evening pie ride!   
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 Aubrie's Baptism 

The Beach that Aubrie will be baptized at will be this very beach in the same spot that 
she and her daddy are seen on her together! It has a very special place in her heart and 
always will.  
 I will not be able to attend our May meeting due to my daughter Aubrie is going to be 
baptized.  She will be baptized in the ocean up by Santa Cruz on her school beach. I am 
so excited and happy for her. This last year and half has been extremely hard year for her 
missing her daddy. She was a true daddy’s girl. She says she wants to see her daddy 
again someday in Heaven and plans on seeing him again someday.  I am so proud of her 
and her decision to be baptized in front of her family and friends. I could not miss this 

special event and as many of you know you hear me say it all the time to take time 

for your family. Family comes first, so I hope that you all will understand 

and celebrate with me Aubrie's baptism.  God is good all the time!!  
 

RELAY FOR LIFE - I need your help  
     Please don’t forget to support the “Relay for Life” this is the cancer fundraiser that 
the Kids and I are taking part in to help raise money for the fight against cancer; any 
amount that you can give is much appreciated!!  At our last Relay for Life meeting we 
all gave testimony as to why we walk.  It was very touching to say the least, especially 
when I heard my kids give there’s.  I was quickly reminded as to how important it is to 
help fight the fight. You may not have a loved one who has fought the fight and let’s 
hope you never do. But let’s try to make it possible in the future to not have to deal with 
cancer.  I really need your help due to hardly receiving any donations this year. Our por-
tion is way down. I do it in honor of Val, Val’s cousin Chuck, uncle Terry, and chucks 
soon to be daughter in law whom is only 21 and has undergone 22 radiation treatments, 
and 23 chemo treatments, stem cell replacement and is still fighting to win the batter, and 
the kids do it for their daddy. You are also invited to walk with us and be a part of our 
team! A day with the Tait family is one you will not forget soon. Imagine a crowd like 
Val.  It's none stop fun and laughs, but they all come together to help each-other. Val 
was the oldest of the cousins and many times was in charge of watching them as kids. So 
you can imagine the fun they had. I too encountered many of those fun times because 
Larry and I were dating during that time as well. So come be part of our family and hear 
some old stories and join in the fight against cancer. The event has many things going on 
thru out the day Saturday. Saturday night is a very touching ceremony, one for those we 
have lost like Val, with a slide show and memory walk with lighted luminary bags, and 
also honoring those fighting to kick cancers butt to survive. You’re all invited to attend 
these ceremonies as well. If you do come, visit please be sure to wear your cow hat as 
that is part of team’s honor of Val. The theme for us is Hollywood Movie Tombstone.  I 
hope to see you there. I have a post on Facebook for donations and you can also 
give them to me directly. Personal Business donations can also get tax right offs and are 
honored with flags at different levels as sponsors if your interested. We sure could use 
your help this year as we are way down on our donations this year.  Thanks again to all 
my Herd family I couldn't do it without you!!  
Barb  
Barbara Tait Chapter Director  
MadKow on the Run  
Don't Stop Believing  

Continued from page 3 
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    Visiting 

 

The weather has changed now what?  Why not plan to visit a chapter, either 
far away or perhaps that chapter you know is just around the corner.  When 
was the last time you got to share some time with other GWRRA MEM-
BERS? 
 
Well now is the time to get out and ride those roads and find some interest-
ing sights and routes.  You know your area like the back of your hand, yet 
feel somewhat lost without your GPS when riding in a new area.  Why not 
take advantage of our family and friends and take that challenge to find new 
roads, new sights, and new adventures that are only a tank or two of fuel 
away.  Remember when you first started riding motorcycles, before GPS was 
everywhere, and how much fun you had just exploring a road, finding some 
hidden restaurant, waterfall, or historic place and had it all to yourself?  Well 
then take advantage of every opportunity to visit those chapters near and far, 
share their part of the country, their stories and their insight to their great 
riding areas.  You will be surprised at the number of areas that are within 
reach of just a few miles of them.  You will meet some very interesting peo-
ple and hear some interesting stories.  Chapter M made a visit to CA-1C and 
during it all had a deep discussion about the 2 party system vs. parliamentary 
system of government.  Also some discussion on snow birds and their ability 
to hold a chapter staff position.  Those of you who were unable to attend this 
ride, beware now hahahaha, being a snow bird has its advantages but alas it 
has been discovered your still able to help your various chapters out.  By 
visiting you will also be able to help support those chapters continue to 
thrive and grow.  Stretch those WINGS and FLY around this fantastic state 
of ours and your reward will be much more that you could ever imagine.  
We are all Family and Friends and all are members of each and every Chap-
ter of GWRRA near and far. 
   

        HATS   DID     SOMEONE     MENTION CRAZY HATS?                                                              

 
Don’t Forget 
CA-1K                                                       May 3rd 
CA-2K                                                       May 10th 
Region F Convention.  St. George , Utah  May 23rd – 25th 

 
Now can you guess which one is the Northern Most Chapter in California? 
 
Seems I remember the chapter making a long weekend trip once to be the 
first chapter to visit the Northern Most Chapter in California.  Anyone 
Game? 
 
Trent and Denise Reid 
ACD CA1M 
All The Gear All The Time 



 

6 Continued on page 7 

Trouble Can Be Only a Click Away 

Part 2 of 2 
 
 
 
Last month, we devoted this column to the pitfalls of the cliques that 
naturally evolve in every chapter and what can done about them.  This 
month, we will look at some of the perils of       on-line social media.  
The use of Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, and all of the other popular 
social media sites allow us to stay connected with everyone 24 hours a 
day, 365 days a year.  At last year’s California District Rally Princess 
and I had the honor of installing our new National Directors and Deputy 
Directors.  While we were still on stage and in the middle of the cere-
mony, my phone started blowing up with posts and pictures of the cere-
mony that members in the audience were posting in real time.  This sort 
of immediate feedback often substitutes for understanding in today’s 
electronically connected world. If I post that I am sad, someone will 
post back something to try and cheer me up.  If I post of some personal 
success, people will post congratulations.  If I post that I am upset about 
something, my friends will post support and agreement in my perceived 
wrong; after all, what kind of friend doesn’t support another friend?  
Therein lies the first peril of social media: it’s impossible to gain any 
full understanding of a situation in 140 characters or less.  The superfi-
cial responses we receive to our postings only serve as validation of our 
feelings rather than an understanding of what the issues truly are and as 
many of my hundreds of Facebook “friends” agree with my interpreta-
tion of a situation, my opinion quickly becomes “fact” (at least it does in 
my mind). 
 
The beauty of social media is that people can instantly reach an incredi-
ble number of other    like-minded individuals.  The down side is that 
once your posting goes up on Facebook or out on Twitter or Instagram, 
it is out there forever; not even deleting your post will take it off of the 
internet.  Even if you have a “private” Facebook page, you have no con-
trol over where or how those pictures words get reposted and if your ac-
count is not “private”, it is akin to leaving a newspaper on a park bench 
and hoping that only your friends will come by and read it.  Many peo-
ple have had to deal with the harsh consequences of being held account-
able for what they have posted in haste and a simple apology doesn’t 
always suffice.  Remember, there is never an expectation of privacy 
once you have posted it anywhere on the internet. 
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                                                             Continued from page 6 

 
The third concern about social media is that it doesn’t always 
match what people expect.  If a couple in your chapter asked you 
to join them on a ride this Saturday, but you had already made 
plans to go on a ride with another couple and, for whatever rea-
son, did not feel like extending the offer to the second couple to 
join you, one might offer the excuse of, “Thank you, but we al-
ready have plans” and let it go at that.  Imagine how the second 
couple will feel when they see the pictures of the four of you 
posted on the internet smiling and, obviously, having a good 
time without them.  Your intent may never have been to hurt 
their feelings, but how do you think they will feel? 
 
So how do we use social media for good instead of evil?  Sim-
ple, use social media for what it was originally designed for: 
sharing pertinent information with people that need to know.  
Ask yourself if anyone other than yourself truly cares that you 
just picked up your grandchildren from pre-school or wants to 
see a picture of the Big Mac you are having for lunch (if there is 
any doubt in your mind—the answer is a resounding NO).  If 
tonight’s dinner ride has been canceled or the meeting place 
changed, then by all means let you fellow chapter members 
know every which way you can. In other words, if people are 
going to be harmed by not knowing the information, then you 
need to post it on the internet.  If it is anything other than that, 
you run the risk of destroying yet one more piece of your per-
sonal life.   Make life more difficult for the NSA and think twice 
about what you post on-line. 
 
Until next month, ride well and ride often. 
 
Vincent and Pamela Puterbaugh 



 

                  DOWN THE ROAD 

 
                   May 2014 

                       Rich & John 
  
  
What a great turnout we had for the after meeting ride 

in April.  There were 3 groups of riders.  We haven’t 

had that kind of a turnout for some time.  Thanks to 

Otis for leading and taking us on a couple of roads that 

Sue and I haven’t been on.  Now that the weather is 

nicer we hope more riders will participate on planned 

rides. 
We have quite a few chapter rallies coming up as well as 

our Wednesday dinner rides.  Remember, that if you 

don’t feel up to riding your motorcycle, just come in the 

car. It’s important to support our fellow chapters and a 

chance to visit old friends and make new ones.  John and 

I are always looking for new restaurants for our 

Wednesday dinner rides, so let us know if you have one 

in mind.  All we ask is that they will take separate 

checks. 
It looks like everyone wants to leave at different times 

for the Region Rally in St. George, Utah on Memorial 

weekend and just meet up there.  So get some of your 

feiends together and plan your ride with them.  Some 

want to leave on Thursday and some on Friday.  You 

can print the Region Schedule by typing this 

path; http://gwrra-regionf.org/sites/default/files/St%

20George%20Schedule%20Spreadsheet%202014-04-

09%20-%20pp%201-7.pdf or just go to the Region web 

site.  John is leading two ice cream rides, one this month 

on the 27th and one in May on the 25th.   

 

Keep riding. 
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RIDER ED ‘GIMME 5’ 

 

Age Does Matter ! 
 
 
 
At a recent GWRRA trailering course, before allowing the members to use the 
course, the instructors had everyone attending check their motorcycles, trailers and 
helmets for safety.  One of the things they checked for was that the helmets should 
not be over 7 years old.  It was quite a surprise to a member when he found out 
that the new helmet he had purchased only a month before on sale was actually 
over 7 years old and no longer suitable for use.  The helmet has since been re-
turned to the dealer who sold it. 
 
All DOT approved helmets must include a date of manufacture on them.  It might 
be a label on the chin strap or you might have to carefully peel back the cloth liner 
of the helmet and look for a label or a date stamp on the styrofoam. 
 
The industry recommendation is that a helmet should be replaced after a maxi-

mum of 5 years of use or after 7 years from the date of manufacture – which ever 

occurs first.   Even an old helmet that appears to be brand new may have deterio-

ration, due to many factors, that can affect it’s ability to properly protect you in the 

event of an accident. 
 
Patrick Houlihan, a representative from Shoei Helmets (Tustin, CA) had this ex-

planation; “A helmet should be replaced 5 years from date of pur-
chase or 7 years from date of manufacture, whichever comes first. 
This replacement recommendation is based on a consensus by 
both the helmet manufacturers and safety standards. Glues, resins 
and other materials used in helmet production can affect liner mate-
rials. Hair oils, body fluids and cosmetics, as well as normal "wear 
and tear" all contribute to helmet degradation. Petroleum based 
products present in; cleaners, paints, fuels and other commonly en-
countered materials may also degrade materials used in many hel-
mets possibly degrading performance. Additionally, experience indi-
cates there will be a noticeable improvement in the protective char-
acteristic of helmets over a five-year period due to advances in ma-
terials, designs, production methods and the standards. Thus, the 
recommendation for five-year helmet replacement is a judgment call 
stemming from a prudent safety philosophy.” 



 

Gordon Murphy, GWRRA National Director - Rider Education – Canada had 

this to say ; “The Canada Safety Council in Canada and the Mo-
torcycle Safety Foundation in the US  (I have been a CSC Sen-
ior Instructor for 7 years) teaches that helmets should be re-
placed between 5 and 7 years, depending on whether or not the 
helmet has been dropped or not.  The experts tell us that the 
foam breaks down after that period, due to the natural oils in 
our head, sunlight and the normal aging process.  While there 
may not be any visible sign to the naked eyes, that doesn't 
change this process.  Therefore, the helmet will have lost its op-
timum protective qualities and leave the person vulnerable in 
the event of an impact with the pavement or other surface…..  

My strong advice for anyone is that they always check the date 
on a helmet before they purchase it.  Even if it was never worn, 
the foam naturally breaks down, becomes more brittle and less 
absorbent during the space of 5 to 7 years.” 

 
Before you head out for your next ride please take a minute to check the 
manufacture date on your helmet.  Is it within the recommended date ranges ?  
The next time you are out shopping for a new helmet, especially at shows and 
sales, check the manufacture date before you buy it. 
On a similar note tires are another critical part of our motorcycle for which 
age does matter.  Even a new tire purchased at a dealership can be several 

years old rather than a fresh new one and that age can affect it’s safe perform-

ance and life.   Check the date of the tire before you buy it to make sure you 
are getting a fresh one! 
 

You can determine the date of manufacturer as follows; “The manufacture 

date is in a code printed on the sidewall. It will be the last four 
digits (for tires made in the year 2000 or later) in a string of let-
ters and numbers starting with DOT. The first two digits are the 
week of manufacture, and the last two digits are the year of 
manufacture. For example, if it says DOT817AD472200, look at 
the last four digits. 2200 means that your tire was made in the 
22nd week of the year 2000. Tires manufactured prior to the 
year 2000 will have a three-digit code. For example, 
DOT733AC297, means (looking at the last 3 digits 297) that 

your tire was made the 29th week of 1997.” 

 
 
Rick McCalla 
Region Educator 
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APRIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 
  
Bikes   17                     Trikes    3    
Members   45                Guest    3 
  
50/50  Richard. H. and Steve Hoffman 
Chapter Pride  Cheryl H 
Visitor…Bob Barnett               
Ride Leader …Norm B. 
Charity Red Velvet Cake….Jerry C. and it was wonderfull 

  
GUEST 
             Bob Barnett..CA1V 
             Steve Hoffman…Steve will be joining the Herd..he is friends with Jim 
Back 
             Twig 
  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
           Our Rally is September 20th. We will be starting at Redlands Honda. 
They will be providing us with the donuts and we will return to the Honda Busi-
ness for a Taco Lunch. 
They are also donating a Jacket for the grand prize. We will have Street Masters 
class as a prize. 
 Memebers are asked to start collecting and donating door prizes..but only 
things you would want to win. 
  
Our new location for the Activity Meeting will be at Mimi’s off Waterman 
and Hospitality Lane. 

  
RIDER EDUCATION 
Jess and Cathy Siglow were presented their MASTERS Level.Congradulations.. 
Larry talked about keeping up on your maintenance and upkeep of your bike…
He went to change a light bulb and ended up finding out he had over $1,000. in 
repairs and replacement. 
  

DOOR PRIZES.. 
Jerry,  Norm, Lou, Mike, Jack, Danny, Sally, Suzanne, Steve D.  Diane, Steve 
H, Becki, Bill 

  
UDDERLY RIDICULOUS 
 Mike and Cecil L. for not going to to the pie ride since it was pouring down 
rain. They went to the location, but went back home. The Diehards were at the 
Restaurant waiting for them to show up. 



 

 BIRTHDAY’S 

A Rich & Sue Blackburn 6 A Bob Mc Fall 21 

      

      

      

A Ron & Diane Hogle 31    
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B Lois Cowan 7 B Sheree Tegal 9 

B Dean Olson 15 B Larry Tegel 22 

B Melanie Pelczar 24 B LG Blackburn 26 

B Sandy Damico 31    

      

B Ed Hottman 10 B Mike Critzman 13 

 ANNIVERSARIES 



 

1018 E. Chestnut Avenue 
Unit I
Santa Ana, CA 92701

www.jbjcycles.com

California’s oldest independent  Goldwing facility

FULL SERVICE MAINTENANCE

- Suspension upgrades  - Tune-ups

- Trike Conversions        - Electrical

- Accident repairs            - Lighting

- Trailer sales                  - Oil change

- XM Radio install            - GPS hookup

- Audio systems - Brakes

- Tire installation - Safety Check 

No motorcycle too old here!!
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Unit I
Santa Ana, CA 92701

www.jbjcycles.com

California’s oldest independent  Goldwing facility

FULL SERVICE MAINTENANCE

- Suspension upgrades  - Tune-ups

- Trike Conversions        - Electrical

- Accident repairs            - Lighting

- Trailer sales                  - Oil change

- XM Radio install            - GPS hookup

- Audio systems - Brakes

- Tire installation - Safety Check 

No motorcycle too old here!!
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Sunday Monday Tuesday 

27 28 

 

29 

4 5 6 

11 12 13 

18 19 20 

25 26 27 

1 2 3 

Activity Mtg 
Mimis Cafe 

7:00 pm meeting 
Dinner 6:00 pm 

All Welcome 
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April 

Chapter Meeting 
Pepper Steak 

8:00am Breakfast 
8;30 am Meeting 

 After Meeting 
Ride ? 

June  

Ice Cream Ride 
John S 
Loc#1 @ 10 am 

Ice Cream Ride 
For those not @ 
Rally   John S 
Loc#1 @ 9am 

Return Home 
From Region 
Convention 



 

LOCATION # 1 PK. LOT BEHIND Carl’s Jr. - MT. VERNON/E. SANTO DR. - COLTON 
LOCATION # 2  PK. LOT BEHIND PANDA EXP. - 1 BLK. N. OF I-91/LA SIERRA 
LOCATION # 3  PARK AND RIDE, NEAR I-10  FWY & YUCAIPA BLVD. ON  HAMPTON 
LOCATION # 4 DEL TACO, UNIVERSITY PKY.   SAN BERNARDINO 
LOCATION # 5 TOM’S FARMS 23900 TEMESCAL CANYON RD.  I15 /TEMESCAL CAN. 

                LEAVE TIMES ARE FUELED & READY TO  RIDE 

15 

Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

30 1 2 3 

7 8 9 10 

14 15 16 17 

21 
 

22 23 24 

28 29 30 31 

4 5 
 

6 7 

    

MAY 

Newsletter     
Articles Due 

Dinner Ride 

Dinner Ride 

Dinner Ride 

Dinner Ride 

Dinner Ride 

Dinner Ride 

Butch’s Grinder 
Riverside  
John S 
Loc#1 @ 7pm 

Olivias 
Riverside 
Larry T 
Loc#1 @ 7pm 

Peking Express 
Riverside 
Rich B 
Loc#2 @ 7pm 

Mexican Rest 
San Bernardino 
Steve B 
Loc#1 @7pm 

Taco Joe’s 
Highland 
Jerry C 
Loc#3 @ 7pm 

Jersey Mike’s 
Redlands 
John S 
Loc#1 @7pm 

CA-1K 

Mother Day Ride 
Jerry C 
Loc#1 @ 7am 

Possible PLP 
Victorville 
Larry T 
Leave Loc#4 @ 8am 

Region F Fun 
Convention 

Region F Conven-
tion  St George UT 
No Leader Leave on 
your Own 

CA-2K Day with 
the Crows Rally 



 

 

03-11 

16 



 

 

17 



 

 
ALTERNATE LEAVE LOCATIONS FOR RIDES 

#2 
Panda Express 

La Sierra 
and Magnolia 
1 block North 

of the 91  
Freeway 
Riverside 

#3 
Park & Ride North 

of the  
I-10 freeway, off 
Yucaipa Blvd. on 

Hampton 
Yucaipa 

Zendejas is our #1 leave location.  Located at the North end of the Wal-Mart 

shopping center on Mt. Vernon and Washington off the 215 freeway.  Leave 

locations will be noted on the ride calendar according to number, as listed on 

this page.  Leave times are Fueled and ready to ride. 

18 

#1 
North end of the 

Wal-Mart shopping 
center on Mt. 
Vernon and 

Washington off the 
215 freeway 

Colton 

* LOCATION 1 
I-215 

 PANDA 



 

SLICE OF WRY 
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ALTERNATE LEAVE LOCATIONS FOR RIDES 

#5 
Tom’s Farms 

23900 Temescal 
Canyon Road 

Entrance South 
of Mexican  
Restaurant 

Corona 

#4  

Del Taco on 
University 
Parkway  

exit off the 215 
North  go East to 

parking lot 
on the left 

San  

19 

Friendship Between Women 
 
A woman didn’t come home one night. 
The next day she told her husband that she had slept over at a friend’s house. 
The man called his wife’s 10 best friends. None of them knew about it. 
 
Friendship Between Men 
A man didn’t come home one night. 
The next day he told his wife he had slept over at a friend’s house. 
The women called her husbands best friends 
Eight of them confirmed that he had slept over, and two claimed that he was still there. 
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California District  -  Chapter Rides for 2014 

            
  
  
  
   
May  May  3   CA-1K  Mother’s Day Poker Run  
 May 10   CA-2K Day with the Krows 
 May 23-25 Region “F”un Convention   
 
Jun. Jun. 7    CA-1L Yo Ho Yo Ho Pirates Ride  
 Jun. 14 CA-1D 
 Jun. 21 CA-2R Redding Road Runners 
 
Jul. Jul. 2 - Jul. 5 Wing Ding  36 
 July  19  CA-C    
 
Aug. Aug. 29-31  California District Rally      
 
Sep.      Sep. 20   CA1M  
             Sep. 27 CA-1Z 
 Sep. 28 CA-1V 
  
 
Oct. Oct. 11 CA-2N 
 Oct. 25  CA1F  Halloween Fun Run  
 
Nov. Nov. 8   CA-1C 
  
Dec. No rides Planned 
 

Make plans to 
ride with Chapter M 

in 2014! 
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              REDLANDS HONDA 
 
                   Sponsor of CA-1M 2014 Milk Run 



 

                            Newsletter Policy 
 

   Chapter CA1M’s newsletter is distributed free of charge to 
GWRRA members or GWRRA boosters who participate in the 
Chapter activities.  The newsletter is also distributed free to all 
advertisers and certain motorcycle related businesses or inter-
ests.  After four months of non-participation as determined by the 
Membership Chairman, Newsletter Editor or the Chapter Director 
you may be removed from the mailing list.  You will remain off the 
mailing list until you participate again or you make other arraign-
ments with the Newsletter Editor or the Chapter Director. 
 

   Remember, the newsletter is what we make it.  Please submit 
articles that you think will be interesting or informative to other 
Chapter members.  The articles may be about your favorite ride, 
bike accessory, or just a funny story.  
 

   All articles submitted may be edited at the discretion of the 
Newsletter Editor, depending on the space available.  Controver-
sial subject matter may not be submitted. 
 

   Please submit your article by e-mail or typed letter to the News-
letter Editor by the 19th of the month to be in the next month’s 
newsletter.  Material in the newsletter may be reprinted without 
permission. 
 

Newsletter Editor e-mail  sd547mail@gmail.com 

Steve & Sandy Damico 
547 E Cherry Hill St. 
Ontario, CA 91761 
909-391-4021   
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SUPPORT RATES 

Business card $ 5.00 per month, $ 50.00 per year 
1/3 page $ 7.50 per month, $ 75.00 per year 
1/2 page $ 10.00 per month, $ 100.00 per year 
full page $ 15.00 per month, $ 150.00 per year 
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Meeting date/time Chapter Chapter Director Meeting Location 
1st Saturday 

8:30 AM Breakfast 
9:15 AM Meeting 

CA1A Lance & Dee Wilson                   661-
992-7701 

   Greenhouse Café  1169 Commerce Center 
Lancaster 

1st  Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1Z Ginger & Danny Merritt 
951-285-3597 

  

   Home Town Buffet 
   40390 Margarita Rd 
   Temecula 

1st Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA2W Steve & Teri Rippe 
559-240-5966 

   Yosemite Falls Café 
4020 N. Cedar Ave 
Fresno 

1st Sunday 
7:30 AM Breakfast 
8:00 AM Meeting 

CA1R Michael & Gayle Davis 
949-916-4761 

Hometown Buffet 
1008 East 17th Street 
Santa Ana 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA2N Kenneth & Linda Stark 
209-450-6742 

Pine Tree Restaurant 
19601 Hess Ave 
Sonora 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 Am Breakfast 

            8:30 AM Meeting 
CA1F Tammy Burnmeister Broken Yoke Café 

1851 Garnet Ave 
San Diego 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1I George & Norma Mocabee 
626-945-5988 

Denny’s 
546 W Baseline Rd 
Glendora 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1L Bob & Barbara Dowdy 
805-226-9175 

IHOP 
212 Madonna Road 
San Luis Obispo 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30AM Meeting 

CA2J Alex & Marcy Ageev 
925-497-4480 

Hometown Buffet 
2050 Diamond Blvd 
Concord 

2nd Sunday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1M Barb Tait 
Steve & Becki Bodden 

909-793-2514 

Pepper Steak 
26589 Highland Ave 
Highland 

2nd Sunday 
7:30 AM Breakfast 
8:00 AM Meeting 

CA1Q Robin & David Black 
562-505-6682 

American Legion Post# 295 
5645 Corporate Dr. 
Cypress 

2nd Sunday 
8:00 AM  Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA2R Dave Wilson    Vittles Restaurant 
2385 North Street 
Anderson 

3nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1C Jim & Karen Miller 
760-275-0314 

   Burger & Beer 
72-772 Dinah Shore Dr. 
Rancho Mirage 

3nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1S Jo Jolitz 
805-216-6661 

Carrow’s 
2401 Harbor Blvd 
Ventura 

3nd Saturday 
7:30 am Breakfast 
8:30 am Meeting 

CA2Q Don & Beth Kuellmer 
925-487-5750 

Black Bear Dinner 
5100 Hopyard Road 
Pleasanton 

3nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:45 AM Meeting 

CA2S Sal & Patti Esposito 
408-639-0609 

   Hometown Buffet (McCarthy Ranch Center) 
   212 Ranch Dr. 
   Milpitas 

3rd Sunday 
8:30 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CAC Bob & Nancy Harris 
(209) 744-8560 

   Elks Lodge #6 
   6446 Riverside Blvd 
   Sacramento, Ca 

3rd Sunday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1V Mike & Barri Critzman 
(760) 245-9218 

   Maxwell’s 
   17772 Wika Rd. 
   Apple Valley 

4th Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA2K Steve & Karen Palation 
707-426-4847 

Benicia Grill II 
2390 N Texas St. 
Fairfield 

4th Saturday 
7:30 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA2A Greg & Kay Boyajian 
559-638-4931 

Old Salles Café 
2062 North J Street 
Tulare 

Last Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1K Ken Freeland 
818-370-3572 

Denny’s 
8330 Topanga Canyon Blvd. 
Canoga Park 

4th Sunday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1D Cliff Kennish 
323-582-4398 

Paramount Elks Lodge 
8108 E Alondra Blvd. 
Paramount 
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